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snow-shoes. We did not attempt either going
up or down bill in them, so that our perform-
ance was confined to the small space in front
of the cabin.

With the exception of this one storm our
weather continues lovely; bright, sunshiny,
warm days-we do not even require an extra
jacket out of doors until after sunset-with a
slight frost every night.

Last Monday we started early, taking pro-
visions with us, and spent a long day in Red
Mountain Park, sketching the marvellously
brilliant scarlet peaks, whilst Mr. W shot
grouse, of which he got three and a half
brace. The grouse are much like ours, only
larger, and roost in trees. These parks abound
in game. We have been wishing to see a bear;
at a safe distance, perhaps, but have never
succeeded, though several have been killed
since our arrival. Whilst shooting, Mr. W-
came upon the fresh trail of one and its un-
finished meal of a gophir not very far from
where we lunched; only fancy what a stam-
pede there -would have been had the bear
appeared. We are always looking out for thin
trees iround which a bear's claws would over2


